
PUBLIC WORKS MEMORANDUM 
#46-2024 

 
DATE:  Nov. 25, 2024  
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor Meredith Leighty and City Council Members 
 
THROUGH: Heather Geyer, City Manager 
  Jason Loveland, Deputy City Manager 
 
FROM:         Sarah Borgers, P.E., Director of Public Works 
  Tamara Moon – Environmental Manager 
   
SUBJECT: CR-176 – 2025 Water Rights Special Counsel  
             
 
PURPOSE 
To consider CR-176, a resolution approving an annual contract with Fischer, Brown, Bartlett, 
Larsen, and Irby, PC (FBBLI) as special water counsel. 
 
BACKGROUND 
The City has utilized FBBLI as special water counsel since 1985. FBBLI has a thorough 
understanding of the City’s water system, rights, supply and legal history. This allows them to 
work effectively and in the best interest of the City on legal issues pertaining to its water rights, 
which helps protect Northglenn’s critical water supply assets. 
 
Currently, FBBLI is assisting the City in meeting the terms of the most recent water rights change 
case, which involves 615 shares of the Farmers Reservoir and Irrigation Company (FRICO) 
shares. They are also assisting the City in evaluating the assets of the Standley Lake system. 
FBBLI would also represent Northglenn in any water rights cases that may be of interest to the 
City or have the potential to impact Northglenn’s water rights.  
 
Utilization of FBBLI since 2015 is as follows: 
 
Year Amount 

2015 $122,868.15 
2016  $197,355.47 
2017  $114,779.31 
2018 $105,962.29  
2019  $113,775.38 
2020  $43,589.92 
2021  $66,086.70 
2022  $159,858.47 
2023 $38,501.53 
YTD 2024 $26,927.80 
 
BUDGET/TIME IMPLICATIONS 
The cost to provide legal services for 2025 is estimated at $200,000. Funding is available in the 
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Water Fund.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Attached is CR-176, a resolution that, if approved, would authorize the Mayor to execute a 
contract between the City and FBBLI for legal services in an amount not to exceed $200,000. 
Staff recommends approval of CR-176. 
 
STAFF REFERENCE 
If Council Members have any questions, please contact Sarah Borgers, Director of Public Works, 
at sborgers@northglenn.org or 303.450.4005.           
 
CR-176 – 2025 Water Rights Special Counsel 
Legal Services Agreement 
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SPONSORED BY: MAYOR LEIGHTY 
 
COUNCIL MEMBER'S RESOLUTION    RESOLUTION NO. 
 
 
No.            CR-176                            

Series of 2024      Series of 2024 
 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE LEGAL SERVICES AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE 
CITY OF NORTHGLENN AND FISCHER, BROWN, BARTLETT, LARSEN & IRBY, P.C. 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NORTHGLENN, 
COLORADO, THAT: 
 

Section 1. The Legal Services Agreement, attached hereto, between the City of 
Northglenn and Fischer, Brown, Bartlett, Larsen, & Irby, P.C., in an amount not to exceed 
$200,000.00 is hereby approved and the Mayor is authorized to enter into the Agreement on behalf 
of the City Council of the City of Northglenn.   
 

DATED at Northglenn, Colorado, this ____ day of _______________________, 2024. 
 
 
 

      
MEREDITH LEIGHTY 
Mayor  
 

 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
      
JOHANNA SMALL, MMC 
City Clerk 
 
 
APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
 
 
      
COREY Y. HOFFMANN 
City Attorney 
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